
Chris Warrell writes to 

Meccano Magazine Quarterly 

suggesting the idea for a club 

in south east London. They 

duly place an announcement 

in their January 1976 edition. 

Chris receives four letters of support and 

encouragement, but didn’t get the same response 

from the Secretary of the Holy Trinity Meccano Club. 

He didn’t see the need for another club nearby,  

and suggested Chris join his instead! 

Our club recently celebrated its 

40th anniversary. Here are some 

highlights from our history…  

The club’s first meeting is held at Chris’s parents’ house. 

Eight people were present – some are still members today! 

24TH JULY: FIRST MEETING 

1976 

1975 FOUNDING 

SELMEC 

SOUTH EAST LONDON 
MECCANO CLUB 



At the suggestion 

of Stan Bedford, 

meetings move to 

the Salvation Army 

Hall in Welling. 

The second and third meetings are held in a small 

upstairs room at St. Luke’s Church Hall in Eltham. 

1977 

L-R: Peter Clay, Geoff Davison, Adrian Ashford, 
Richard Greenshields, Charles Yearsley 

The club runs its 

first events stand  

at the Memorial 

Hospital fete in 

Shooters Hill, in the 

rain with no power! 

1978 
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L-R: Adrian Ashford, Chris Warrell, 
David Smithers, John Adams 

Geoff Davison (under banner) 



With 16 members, the club holds its first annual 

exhibition at Sherard Hall in Eltham. The financial 

risk pays off: 366 visitors attend, with 15 so 

impressed that they join the club that day! 

Eddie Oatley with his 
Level Luffing Grab Crane 

Geoff Davison’s 
Tramcar John Adams operating a Meccanograph 

29TH SEPTEMBER: FIRST EXHIBITION 1979 



The club’s junior members 
Front L-R: Geoffrey Routledge, Roy Thompson, Paul Bedford 

Middle L-R: Neil Carter, Peter Allen, Gary Westbrook 
Back L-R: Unknown, John Adams, Garry Douglas, Neil Bedford 

The club elects its first officers: Adrian 

Ashford, Geoff Davison and Chris Warrell. 
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1980 12TH APRIL: ELECTIONS 



A free plug on ITV’s 

Six O’clock Show sees 

523 visitors attend this 

year ’s exhibition.  

A joint venture with the West London Meccano 

Society sees Meccano models displayed for a week 

at the London Transport Museum in Covent Garden. 

With membership expanding and the hall 

in Welling bursting at the seams, the club 

moves to Sherard Hall in Eltham. 

Window displays created by the club are 

installed in the Chislehurst and Welling 

branches of the Britannia Building Society. 

1983 

MECCANO DISPLAYS 1982 

1984 



Some of our refreshment ladies 
L-R: Joyce Ashford, Jean Warrell, 

Ivy Bedford, Vi Palin 

With ‘walk-about’ 

model tours at 

meetings becoming 

impractical, seated 

model talks are 

introduced. 

1987 
The SELMC Modeller, 

edited by Robin Lake, 

becomes the latest of 

many club newsletters 

published over the years. 

The club committee. 
L-R: Chris Warrell, Frank Pycroft, Robin Lake 

1986 NEWSLETTERS 



Due to rising costs, meetings move 

to St. Luke’s Church Hall in Eltham, 

despite a lack of parking and a 

flight of stairs to contend with. 

A financially attractive 

profit-sharing arrangement 

means the exhibition 

moves to Christ Church 

hall in Shooters Hill.  

A move to the Citizen’s 

Gallery in Woolwich for the 

exhibition proves to be far 

from satisfactory. With only 

300 visitors attending and 

the hassle of hiring tables,  

the exhibition makes a loss. 

1991 

1992 



Club members outside 
St. Luke’s Church Hall in Eltham 

Nigel Pope offers the 

use of the 3rd Bromley 

Scout Hall for the 

exhibition, with the 

Scouts providing 

refreshments. 

1997 

1996 
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The club website is started by Tim Surtell. 

Features such as articles, a model gallery, 

and exhibition videos are soon added. 

Geoff Carter, disappointed by the lack 

of models appearing at meetings, 

introduces the Secretary’s Challenge, 

a feature of meetings which continues 

today and has resulted in an amazing 

variety of models being shown. 

2001 

Geoff Carter’s model of the Forth Bridge for the Landmarks Challenge 

Tim Surtell’s Sunflowers for 
the Work of Art Challenge 

John Gay’s Dalek for the 
Film and TV Challenge 

WEBSITE 



The exhibition returns to 

Sherard Hall in Eltham. 
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Cathy Warrell cutting 
the birthday cake 

Club members in the garden at Sherard Hall in Eltham 

2008 



The club attends the first of 

many Great Get Togethers 

held by Greenwich Council 

across the borough. 

Old Bexley School PTA invite 

the club to their summer fete. 

Brian Leach and Chris Fry 

Peter Clay 

2009 

OUTSIDE EVENTS 

The Mayor enjoys 
Frank Paine’s models 

Brian Leach with his Belly Fruit Machine 

Chris Warrell’s HR1 London Tram 
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Club members build 

themed models for 

a show at the 

National Maritime 

Museum’s 1930s 

Festival. 

2010 

Frank Paine 

Brian Elvidge 
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With the club making a name 

for itself, the touring SELMEC 

Meccano Show gets invited to 

many more annual events. 

2012 

Inspired by the London 2012 Olympic Games, 

the club holds its own MeccanOlympics, 

staging events such as the Ping Pong Put. 

Allen Berman demonstrates his robot at 
the Medway Festival of Steam and Transport 

John Gay with his and Cathy Claydon’s models at the 
Crossness Pumping Station Model Engineering Day 

Walking Race winners Chris Warrell, 
Brian Elvidge and Brian Leach 
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The club runs its first Make It 

With Meccano workshop at 

the Great Get Together. 

The 150th anniversary 

of Frank Hornby’s birth 

is celebrated with a 

month-long display at 

the Eltham Centre. 

2013 

2014 

Chris Fry wins the club’s Tour de 

France-inspired Bicycle Races. 

2015 



Club meetings move to 

Falconwood Community Centre. 

The Meccano Show introduces the Meccano Creative 

Challenge and attracts a record attendance of 600 visitors. 

Club members at Falconwood Community Centre 
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2016 
Challenge winner Nick Beck 


